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March 17, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Issaquah to conduct a traffic corridor study along the Issaquah-Hobart Road SE and Front Street South corridor.

Issaquah-Hobart Road SE from State Route 18 to SE 96th Street is in unincorporated King County continuing into the City as Front Street South from SE 96th Street to NW Gilman Boulevard (“corridor”). This corridor is part of an increasingly busy network connecting communities. Both the City of Issaquah and King County agree that this corridor is experiencing increased traffic and travel time.

The City will be the lead agency to conduct a traffic corridor study that will include analysis of the corridor and associated intersections in order to develop potential options to address traffic congestion. By working together on this traffic study, the County and the City are able to look at the traffic as it affects a shared network of roads.  

The proposed ordinance and interlocal agreement will address and further several of the key guiding principles and goals of the King County Strategic Plan in the following ways:

· Collaborative: We work together effectively within the organization and in collaboration with other governments, private entities and community partners. By partnering with the City, we are able to come up with options to address a regional transportation problem affecting both City and County commuters.
· Financial Stewardship: Objective 1b. Work with cities to identify opportunities to provide services more efficiently, such as contracting. This objective is further advanced by taking advantage of economies of scale in using only one consultant contract rather than a separate City and County contract.
· Economic Growth and Built Environment: Objective 2b. Coordinate and develop services for an integrated and seamless regional transportation system. This objective is further advanced by recognizing that the traffic congestion does not start and stop at the City or the County borders.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The King County Council’s approval of the attached interlocal agreement allows King County to partner with the City of Issaquah in a traffic corridor study to address traffic issues along a multi-jurisdictional corridor. I recommend the King County Council approve this ordinance and the interlocal agreement.

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Brenda Bauer, Director, Road Services Division, at 206-477-3580.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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